






























Maria Luisa Gomes 

 

September 28, 2021 

 

Dear Mayor Liccardo and City Council, 

 

As a San Jose rental housing provider, I oppose Councilmember Peralez’s proposal to provide 

government funds to give free legal representation to tenants who claim they cannot pay rent. 

Many rental housing providers have gone without rental income over the course of the 

pandemic, and distribution of rental assistance funds has been painfully slow. 

Councilmember Peralez’s proposal is not needed. California law already protects tenants who 

have applied for rent relief dollars. As of Oct. 1, 2021, before a landlord can begin the eviction 

process, they must first apply for rental assistance and have their application denied. 

I ask that you focus on getting the emergency rental assistance dollars distributed instead of 

giving out taxpayer money to hire more lawyers who will drive up costs, clog our court system, 

and create hostility between landlords and their residents. The City should not pay for 

attorneys who will unreasonably delay evictions for months. And millions of dollars are already 

allocated for tenants’ defense under the existing Shriver Act. 

I urge you to vote NO on this proposal and focus on ensuring that rent relief payments are 

expedited and more broadly available. 

Thank you for your consideration. 

 

Maria Luisa Gomes 

 

 
 




